Strong Foundations Charter School


Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
February 16, 2022
5:30 p.m.

Present: Dina Condodemetraky, Paul Raymond, Safiya Wazir, Sarah Osborne, Tammi Lemay, Bri Rys, Colleen Sliva, Eric Raymond, and Beth McClure (not a board member)

Absent: Mark Sisti
· Call to Order at 5:32 p.m.
· Secretary’s Report: 
· Vote on meeting minutes from January 19, 2022. Motion to accept by Osborne, second by Wazir. Motion passed with 6 in favor and 2 abstaining.
· Treasurer’s Report and Manifest
· Review and vote on the January financial reports: Table until March meeting because the accountant did not send them until it was too late to share.
· Principal’s Report
· Community Involvement Resources: Sent out resources, can use to plan goals.
· Piloting iReady, considering Step Up to Writing to use with Middle School
· Data meetings: All grades have had a data meeting with Tracy Crowley to look at NWEA and Aimsweb data. The students have done goal setting, and we saw a lot of improvement. Teachers are starting their second round of data meetings to look at the winter NWEA scores.
· Staffing update: Have paraprofessional and substitute teacher openings.
· Construction update: Completion date currently the end of March, then we need to get a Certificate of Occupancy (C.O.). In order to get the C.O., we need approval from the town and from the NH DOE. The NH DOE wants to see the classrooms and library set up. Set-up will need to happen on the weekends.

i. Questions from the board: Condodemetraky asked whether we have a librarian? McClure said no, not at this time. Wazir suggested having parents help move furniture. If we put a good title in the subject line and let parents know, we should get a lot of help. P. Raymond offered to help with scheduling inspection by the NH DOE if we need it.
· Furniture donations: Oyster River donated library shelving, tables, plastic chairs, two pottery wheels, a kiln, and carts. The board members responded positively.
· DOE-25: On Feb. 15 the NH DOE had still not given final approval to the DOE-25 and sent an email saying funding would be delayed. McClure had been working with the accountant and the NH DOE on corrections. Some were related to new funding from the ESSER grants and how to report them. The DOE-25 was approved on Feb. 16 prior to the board meeting. McClure will forward the email from NH DOE stating the approval of the DOE-25.

· Old Business: 
· Task Force Update: Met last week, mainly discussed the mask mandate. Change to mask optional after Feb. break beginning March 7. It was a unanimous decision.
· New business: 
· Budget committee meeting for 22-23: Condodemetraky, Lemay, and McClure to meet after the meeting to choose a meeting date. Osborne asked if the delay would lead to an extra cost. McClure said it would not.
· Public comment: Jessica Penn-excited about changes, was going to ask about the masks, feels that her son will be happy about that. Not being allowed to talk during lunchtime is an issue. She wondered whether children would be allowed to interact more during lunch. Jessica is an educator and feels that modeling social behavior is a vital piece of building relationships and being able to talk during lunch would help with that. Also, parents would like to be able to come inside. She wondered when the doors would be open to parents. McClure said she supports students being able to talk during lunchtime and would work with the teachers to establish a policy. She will talk with the nurse about having volunteers come in and wants that to happen.
Wazir concerned about lunch break. Her daughter can get distracted when there is conversation she forgets to eat. Suggests that the first 15 minutes be without talking and then have 15 minutes of conversation. 

Osborne feels that each classroom is a little different, but personally hopes that they can talk and deal with policies on a case-by-case basis if a child is having trouble, teach them the skills.

Rys agrees with Sarah that we do not need a school-wide policy, but it should be individualized.
Condodemetraky would like to get back to being more of a part of the school like it used to be.

Wazir: Are background checks still good? Yes.

Osborne: Feels that the background checks should be done with volunteers more often in case something happens after the original background check. Feels it would be fine to discuss at a different meeting.
Raymond (Paul): McClure or someone else do some research to figure out the impact to the school and also find out what other schools are doing.

· Meeting adjourned at 6:20 p.m.
Date of next meetings: Future meetings at 5:30 at 715 Riverwood Drive, Pembroke, NH or remotely as determined by the Board of Trustees: March 16th, April 20th, May 18th, June 15th, no July meeting, August 17th
***

	Trustee
	Term

	Dina Condodemetraky (Chair)
	3 Year Term – Sep 2019 to Aug 2022 

	Colleen Sliva
	3 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2023

	Bri Rys
	3 Year Term –   Sep 2019 to Aug 2022

	Eric Raymond 
	2 year term - Sep 2020 to Aug 2022

	Mark Sisti
	3 year term – Sep 2021 to Aug 2024

	Paul Raymond
	Partial 3 year term – (was Sep 2020) July 2021 to Aug 2023

	Safiya Wazir (Parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2021 to Aug 2022 (1st Parent term)

	Tammi Lemay (Parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2021 to Aug 2022 (1st Parent term)

	Sarah Osborne (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2021 to Aug 2022 (2nd Parent term)
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